

Knights of Columbus

Lake County Assembly 1675 Newsletter February 2023 Faithful Navigator Robert L. Nixon

Sir Knights,

First let me start by thanking all of you who came to the assembly meeting tonight. You each made it a very successful meeting 👸.

We discussed Kevin Maxwell coming in soon and talk about the new Boyscouts called the troops of St. George. This is a great opportunity for young men to get good and solid Catholic values and faith, along with their Fathers and or mentor. This would also be an opportunity for our assembly to support another worthwhile organization that is Catholic based, Praise God 🐑.

Next is our effort to serve at the Tavares VA every month. This past visit went well and was very well received once again. Thanks to Tim Donihi for providing the coffee, cups, Sugars, and creamer. Great job brother Thanks to Craig Braun for donating 3 dozen donuts again from Publix. This enables the Assembly to attend to the veterans and staff. Our next opportunity to serve the veterans is March 3rd at 8:30 am to 10:30 am come on down and socialize with us and enjoy our time with the veterans.

We are planning to serve lunch to the students coming to the Habitat for humanity again. It is tentative. On March 8th at 10:30 am. The location will be announced soon. Al and I will be going to Sams club to purchase all the things needed for the lunch this time and try to save a little more money for us. We still did great with the last one with what was spent and provided. Thank you to Tony for all he does for us and others.

Easter is coming up quickly. Try to not only attend Saturday or Sunday Mass, but attempt to attend at least one Mass during the week day if possible. Giving something up for lent shouldn't be too difficult as well. We tend to give something up for new years every year...

Don't forget about ash Wednesday too. When attending the Mass for your ashes, try not to dwell so much on the ashes on your forehead, but the message being spoken and taught. This is so important.

As Valentine's day gets closer, continue to love one another as our Father loves you. Men, love your wives. Our next assembly meeting will be March 8th at 7:00 pm. I hope to see you there.

God bless, Bob Nixon PGK, FN